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                           PRINCIPAL’S NOTE 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As Term 2 ends we can think of the old saying “ the 
days are long but the years are short”. 
 
A BIG, BIG THANK YOU to our staff for all their efforts, 
going far beyond what is expected. A job well done. 
 

Holidays 
A safety message to all students to be careful in their 
holiday activities and also to take attention to the cyber 
safety hints that were given out by the local police. 
 
Over the holidays our school playground will be open 
under the “Shared Space’ program. A security person 

will be on duty during this time. Also over the break the painting of our buildings will continue and finally the 
gutters will be cleaned out. Our annual tree inspections should be completed over this time. 
 

Projects 
At the recent P&C meeting some important projects were discussed – Outdoor learning space; front grassed 
area to be upgraded; sandpit; adventure trail through our paperbark trees; mini farm yard. Yes all these are 
costly items and we will be discussing ways of financing these at our next meetings. 
 

Term 3 
The Staff Development Day is on Monday the 22nd July. Students return to school on the Tuesday the 23rd July. 
We welcome a new staff member Mrs Wendt who will be filling the role of Instructional Leader, assisting our K- 
2 teachers with literacy and numeracy. 
 
To all students their families and staff have a 
happy and safe Winter holiday. 
 

Jim Myers 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 

We are very proud of our Kindergarten 

students whose writing skills are 

improving day by day! 

 
 

SCHOOL SECURITY PHONE NUMBER DURING THE  

HOLIDAYS IS 

1300 880 021 

Important Dates to Remember 

Fri     28 June Reading Rewards afternoon 2-3pm 

Mon   1  July Art Attack 3-5pm 

Tue    2 July Children’s Uni to Newcastle Uni 

Thur   4 July Recognition Assembly @ 1.45pm 

Fri      5 July Last day of Term 2 

Mon   22 July Staff Development Day 

Tue    23 July Students return for Term 3 
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K-6 Update 
 

K-2 Excursion  
The Civic Theatre excursion was a hit this Wednesday. We are proud of all of our students showing respect, 
being engaged and safe during the day. A big thank you to the parent volunteers and staff for a wonderful 
experience.  
 

Stage 2 Taronga Zoo Excursion  
Today our Year 3 and 4 students travelled down to Sydney to visit the famous Taronga Zoo. Please check out 
our next newsletter for more details of the day.  
 

Police Visit 
On Monday Year 5 and 6 were visited by one of our local police officers. The visit demonstrated to our students 
the importance of being safe online and the impacts of cyber safety. Thank you to Happy for an engaging lesson. 
Our students are being more proactive in staying safe online.  
 

Playground Changes Week 10 
Next week we are trialling a new playground roster. Note that this will not impact on lunch orders, however, there 
will be a seated eating time in both breaks. This is to ensure that all students are eating their lunch and recess 
to keep them sustained for their learning day.  
 

Reports 
Please see the note explaining the change of reports. The reports will be sent out early next term.  
 

Reminders 
Our school has been a beacon of opportunity this term with various visits and excursions happening. Here is a 
list of events happening next week: 
 

- Children’s University Excursion – Tuesday July 2.  

- Recognition Assembly – Thursday July 4. 

- PBL Rewards Day – Friday July 5- last day of term.  

_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Update of Contact Information 
We recently sent home notes showing the contact information we have for your child on record at school.  Please 
return these notes to the office as soon as possible so we can adjust our records accordingly. Please return the 
sheet even if there are no changes, please write “no changes” on the sheet.  Thank you for your assistance. 

 
Premier’s Reading Challenge 
Congratulations for completing the Premier’s Reading Challenge for 2019 Adrianna J!.  I am looking forward to 
naming many more students in the newsletter for finishing the challenge.  Each student who completes the 
Premier’s Reading Challenge will also be rewarded with a merit certificate. 
 
Keep reading for the PRC which closes at the end of August.  Happy Reading! 
 
Mrs Candice Gibson – Teacher Librarian 

 
Gardening Group 
The Gardening Group have enjoyed watching sunflowers grow, planting trees from Landcare and harvesting 
cabbage, baby spinach, carrots and white Fairy Floss strawberries.   
 
We are looking forward to moving into our new green house next term.  A huge thank you to Mr McGrath for 
putting it up for us!   
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P&C News 
I would like to thank all the families who continue to support our P&C fundraising.  We would especially like to 
thank all the parents and teachers who gave up their time to help at our P&C Disco.  A special thank you to the 
Smith Family for donating their time to run the disco. All the children had a great time! 
 
Next week we will be sending home a new Canteen Price List.  This new menu will begin Term 3. 
 
I hope you all have a safe and joyous holiday – see you all next term! 
. 
Tracey O’Sullivan 
P&C PRESIDENT 
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